Chi Yun School 21-22 Announcement P42E Announcement-in-charge : Ms. Liu Hang Lam

Chi Yun School
Suspension of face-to-face classes for Primary sections

12" January, 2022

Dear Parents / Guardians:

The COVID-19 Omicron variant has a high infectivity and is posing a serious threat.
Currently, there is still an invisible chain of transmission within the community and
there have been confirmed cases of young children in these few days. Teachers and
peers having close contacts with the infected children have to be put under quarantine.
In view of the above, the Education Bureau (EDB) announced yesterday that all primary
schools (including primary section of special schools and schools offering non-local
curriculum), KGs and kindergarten-cum-child care centres in Hong Kong should
suspend face-to-face classes and all on-campus activities (including the cancellation or
postponement of examinations and other activities within school premises) on or before

14 January 2022 until the schools’” Chinese New Year holidays.
During the period of class suspension, our school will remain open to take care of the
students who might be unattended at home, and we will step up cleansing and take

preventive measures.

Thank you for your attention. If you have any further enquiries, please feel free to
contact class teacher (Tel: 2386 2010).

Yours faithfully,

(%4

Chung Lai Kuen

Principal, Chi Yun School



